Contact: Philimon D. Two Eagle Sicangu Lakota Treaty Council Phone:(605) 747-2381 Ext. 390 Fax:(605) 747-3164 Email: phil.twoeagle@rst-nsn.gov

PO Box 841 Rosebud, SD 57570 www.rosebudsiouxtribensn.gov

PRESS RELEASE

Sicangu Spiritual Leaders Gather in Rosebud to Discuss COVID -19

Ceremony to be held on April 1, 2020 at the Adam Bordeaux Memorial Arena, Rosebud, SD at 6 AM.

Rosebud, March 13, 2020: President Rodney M. Bordeaux called on the Spiritual Leaders across the Rosebud Sioux Indian Reservation to come together to ask them for their help in addressing how Lakota spirituality and medicine might be used to help the Oyate to implement their own efforts to fight the coronavirus if it comes to Rosebud. The reoccurring theme was for all medicine men and spiritual leaders to work together and to put differences aside as this is not the time for disagreements between medicine men and all people that whatever the issue is the health of the Oyate is under attack and that medicine men should share their knowledge, medicine and prayers to protect the Oyate.

Sicangu medicine man Leonard Crow Dog advised to the Oyate to do everything you can to pray for the children and elders, do not panic, load your pipes and pray every morning, noon, and evening until this sickness goes away. Rely on your medicine men to provide guidance and medicine. All the medicine men will put their differences aside and come together for the Oyate.

The following message was released by medicine man Richard Moves Camp. With the coronavirus spreading around the world and throughout the U.S., people are increasingly feeling anxious, afraid and confused. For this reason, Richard and the Sun Dance leaders wanted to reach out and remind us that we must pray and work together more than ever in order to overcome the situation. We want to encourage you to follow the recommended Federal, State and local Health Department precautions regarding travel, social distancing, and other prescribed

safeguards. The danger is real. If you've watched the news, you know that our political leaders are framing the situation as an "economic and medical crisis." While this is partially true, there is also something much deeper and more serious going on.

As Richard Moves Camp states: "This is a worldwide spiritual crisis that is telling us something very important about where we are as human beings and where we are in our relationship with the Mother Earth. It is a very critical time. A time not to be met with fear, but with prayer, love, faith and courage." As Sun Dance people, Richard is encouraging us to pray for healing, the restoration of balance, and for life to continue.

Doing only as much as you are able, he recommends the following for the next few months: *Load Your Pipe. Many of us will be using our pipes every Saturday evening at sun down. In this way we align our prayers as one heart, one mind. Make 12 red ties once a week – or on the same evening you pray with your pipe. You can leave them in a designated place in your home (i.e., an altar), or hang them on a tree in your yard. Make 12 red ties every new moon. Advises taking a break from the sweat lodge for at least the next few months, or until the danger has passed. If there are elders who live alone, or mothers with children who are having a difficult time, do what you can to comfort and help them. Many relatives are panicking and succumbing to the fear that is being hyped by the media. For this reason, stay strong and grounded in your prayer. This too shall pass and we will live through it. Thank you, relatives. We are grateful for who you are and all that you do.

The Sicangu Lakota Treaty Council, The Sicangu Medicine Men's Association and the Tribal President Rodney M. Bordeaux will be coordinating a gathering for a ceremony for protection and healing. The Medicine Men will gather at the Adam Bordeaux Memorial Wacipi Arena, Rosebud, SD on Wednesday, April 1 ,2020 starting with a sunrise ceremony starting at 6 AM. Medicine Men, Spiritual Leaders, Sun Dancers, and Pipe Carriers are asked to load your Chanunpa and to come and help pray for the health of the Oyate for this ceremony. There will be

traditional meal at noon. For more information please contact Phil Two Eagle at the Sicangu Lakota Treaty Council at 605-747-2381 or email phil.twoeagle@rst-nsn.gov.